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Brass Band League Meeting

Saturday 1st June 2019
Laganvale Bandroom, Stranmillis
Chairperson
Nigel Brodison
Attendees
Chris McGookin (CWA), Amber MacLennan (CWA),

Chris Smyth (Templemore), David Leonard (Dungannon), Jeanette Morton (Dungannon), Bill Clements (VP/1st Larne Old Boys), David Johnston (Laganvale), Stephen Kennedy (Unattached), Nigel Brodison (Ballyduff), Paul Kirk (Downshire)

Apologies

Allan Davison (Third Carrickfergus)
Nigel Brodison welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Minutes of Previous Meeting
The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted by those who were present. 
Correspondence
The BBL were saddened to learn of the death of Billy Mearns on 29th May. Billy was a former member of Third Carrickfergus Band.
Treasurer’s Report

Stephen Kennedy reported that the balance on the 1st June 2019 was £3828.99. He noted that there were still some unpresented cheques, a cheque is due from NIBA for contest insurance and money for 1 Brass in Concert trophy is still to be received. 
Festival of Brass 2019

Paul Kirk advised that he had emailed the Mayor’s secretary in Lisburn to see whether the council would like to host the event. He followed up with a phone call and they said that a new mayor took office last Friday and our email has been printed and added to their correspondence to be reviewed. I also checked with their events team – the only dates in November that are free are 2nd and 9th. If we wanted to consider September, we could have 14th or 28th.
A discussion ensued, with issues raised such as the short period of time after NIBA contest to prepare.

Theatre at the mill was suggested as an alternative venue.

It was agreed to stick with 2nd November in Lisburn however BBL executive to meet mid-June to confirm details before summer.

Spring Festival 2020
It was agreed by those present to proceed with the contest on 25th April 2020 in Strule Theatre, Omagh.
Fundraising

It was agreed that the BBL would run another Table Quiz on Friday 2nd August in CWA Social Club. Member bands are to be encouraged to field a team. 

Other Business
Paul Kirk suggested that the BBL should attempt to re-register with AccessNI in order to provide a vetting service for bands with youth players. Should the registration go forwards, there will be a one-off fee of £190 with an additional £10 per counter-signatory. The checks themselves will be free.
This will be a valuable service to BBL member bands. 

All were agreed that Paul should proceed.

A list of Adjudicators was suggested for upcoming contests: Sarah Booth, Nicholas Garmin, Mike Hannan, Richard Douglas

There being no further business, Nigel Brodison brought the meeting to a close.
Next meeting will be on 14th September in Laganvale Bandroom.
Upcoming Contest Dates

Saturday 12th October (Brass) + 

Saturday 19th October (Flute / Accordion / Concert)
NIBA Championship of Ireland
Saturday 15th February

BBL Solos & Ensembles Competition

Friday/Saturday 6th/7th March 2020

Brass in Concert

Saturday 25th April 2020

BBL Spring Festival

Page 2 of 2

